Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Report of handbell group activities in 2009

Membership of Handbell Group 2009:

	Jane Drodge
	Sheila Hales
	Abeille Hallas
	Rhianydd Hallas

	Moira Johnson
	Angela Martin
	Tim Pett
	Susan Read

	Emma Shearer
	Rachel Shearer
	David Thomas
	Jeanette Thomas

	Rachel Thomas
	Chris Vekony
	Helen White
	


We were glad to welcome Abielle and Rhianyd Hallas and also Helen White who joined our team at the end of the season.  In addition, Moira Johnson returned to the team, bringing her younger son, Chris to ring with us.

We were sorry that Annie Bittleston, John Dowling and Olive Vaughan decided not to ring with us this year.  However we are glad that everyone else stayed.

Meetings and performances in 2009:

We started earlier than usual on Sunday 27 September with an open evening to which the congregation of St Helens was invited.  It was a happy occasion and we did find two new members.  We held eleven weekly practices and did five performances:

	Sat 28 November
	St Helen’s Christmas Fair

	Thu 10 December
	Carols at Abingdon Hospital, Ward 1

	Sat 12 December
	St Helen’s Baby & Toddler Group party, St Helens

	Sun 20 December
	Before St Helen’s carol service

	Sun 20 December
	St Edmund’s carol service 


This year we reduced the number of performances we made and improved the management of those events by issuing detailed instructions at each event on the order of pieces and who would play which bells in each piece.

In 2009 we achieved a rather higher standard in our practices and performances because of the talent of our new members and the increased number of practices.  We also had a lot of fun.

Susan Read
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